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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 1st April 2017
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Boris Pinto
Attendees

Boris Pinto (Murley), David Leonard (Dungannon), Jeanette Morton (Dungannon), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys), Paul Kirk (Downshire), Catherine Dodsworth (Wellington)

Apologies

Jonathan Sharpe (1st Old Boys), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Amber MacLennan (3rd Carrick), Chris McGookin (CWA)
Boris Pinto welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. One minor adjustments – Child Protection Course made loss of £296 not £304.
Correspondence
Correspondence was mainly contest related.
Rachel Bingham emailed to query date for 2018 Spring Festival. 

Paul Kirk has been liaising with DKMS blood cancer charity regarding running a Swab for Sykes session at Spring Festival, which will offer people the chance to register onto the Blood Stem Cell Register. 
Simon O’Hare emailed to advise of a new trophy which will be presented to the BBL at Spring Festival for Best School Band Trombone Section in memory of Stuart Haigh.
Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy advised that the bank balance was £3137.51. Band of the Year funds have arrived from 55th Old Boys Trust Fund. Entry Fees have been received for Spring Festival. Fivemiletown income has been lodged.

He noted that most money would have to go back out due to £170 contest insurance, prize money and Band of the Year awards.
Fivemiletown Brass in Concert

Valley Hotel has been provisionally booked for Friday 23rd and Saturday 24th February 2018. 
Spring Festival -- Strabane
Allan Ramsey will be staying in Silver Birch Hotel in Omagh on the Friday night and Park Avenue Hotel in Belfast on Saturday night.
Andy McGuigan and David Johnston have agreed to organise transport of percussion.

Paul Kirk to collect adjudicator’s box from John Boyce.

Alan Hunter to arrange for stands to be transported.

Paul Kirk to confirm with Tommy Barr that a rehearsal room will be provided. 

Other venue options were discussed for next year’s event: Strule Arts Centre in Omagh and Burnavon Theatre in Cookstown. It was noted that if nothing is forthcoming from these 2 venues then the contest will default to Strabane. It will really depend on the financial situation.
Paul Kirk to speak to Jonathan Reynolds to see if he could supply 2 vouchers to be raffled in return for programme purchases on the day and also to check if he will be bringing a stall.

Band of the Year
Money has been received from 55th Old Boys Trust.

There was a suggestion that there should be a prize for 5th Grade bands. Boris Pinto advised that this would be discussed further by the executive. 
Festival of Brass
Boris Pinto to confirm availability of St Bride’s Hall as alternative venue. Other option is Elmwood Hall on 2nd December.
Any Other Business
Paul Kirk reminded those present of the new Irish Youth Brass Ensemble course.
There being no further business, Boris Pinto thanked everyone for coming and brought the meeting to a close. Next meeting will be Saturday 6th May 2017.
Upcoming Events

6 May 2017      Four Counties Youth Brass Band

                           Raffrey Presbyterian Church
3 June 2017     3rd Carrickfergus Youth Band

                           Helen & Glyn Williams -- Workshop

15 June 2017   Misa Mead

                           Strule Arts Centre, Omagh
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